
MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: File Nos. SR-NASDAQ-2023-016, SR-NASDAQ-2023-019, SR-CboeBZX-
2023-028, SR-CboeBZX-2023-038, SR-CboeBZX-2023-040, SR-CboeBZX-
2023-042, SR-CboeBZX-2023-044 

 
FROM: Brandon Hill – Counsel to Commissioner Jaime Lizárraga – U.S. Securities and 

Exchange Commission  
 
RE: Better Markets 
 
DATE:          January 3, 2024  
 
 
 On January 3, 2024, counsels to Commissioner Jaime Lizárraga, Parisa Haghshenas, 
Brandon Hill, Laura D’Allaird and Diem-Mi Lu, met with the following representatives of Better 
Markets: 
 

• Dennis Kelleher, CEO 
• Stephen W. Hall, Legal Director & Securities Specialist 
• Travis Horr, Director of External Affairs 
• Cale Keable 

 
 Among the topics discussed was the Commission’s consideration of several proposed 
rule change filing relating to spot bitcoin-based ETPs.   
 


